Department of Computer Science and Engineering
Bangladesh University of Engineering and Technology

Date: March 10, 2011

An emergency BUGS meeting was held on Saturday, February 26, 2011 at 05:00 PM in the
lounge of the Department of CSE. The meeting was presided over by Prof. Dr. Md. Monirul
Islam, Head, CSE, BUET. The list of members who attended the meeting is enclosed herewith.
The following are the resolutions taken in the meeting.

1. Discussion on course and load related issues of the current term

1.1 Policy on assignment of supervisors for CSE 400 (Project and Thesis)

The policy regarding assignment of supervisors for CSE 400 (Project and Thesis) was
discussed. It was decided that from now on supervisors will be assigned to students rather than
the present practice of assigning thesis topics to students. Assignment of particular thesis
topics and necessary grouping will be done by each supervisor individually in discussion with
his students. Policy of uniform distribution of students among supervisors will continue and it
will be ensured that the difference between the number of students assigned to any two
supervisors will be kept at most one.

1.2 Teaching load redistribution

It was informed the Department has been approved of six new teachers instead of previously
expected four. Since the current routine and load distribution have been made according to the
previous estimation of four new lecturers, the loads in the current term needs to be readjusted.

The routine committee was asked to make the required load redistribution and change the
routine accordingly.

1.3 Consideration during preparation of sessional routine

It has been observed that preparing term routine satisfying the preferences of all the teachers,
sometimes results in cases where some sessional courses are left with only one present faculty
member while other slots are to be filled by newly recruited teachers who may be available
after three or four weeks of the commencement of the class. Though as stop gap measures,
some other teachers are temporarily assigned to those slots, such measure hampers the
continuity of the course. Therefore, the meeting directed the routine committee to consider the
issue and prepare the sessional routines in such a way that at least two present faculty members
are assigned in each of the sessional courses.

Finally the meeting ended with a vote of thanks from the chair.

. Om- Teloan 14,32,
(Khaled Mahmud Shahriar) (Dr. Md. Monirul Islam)
Assistant Professor, CSE Prof. and Head

Secretary, BUGS, CSE Department of CSE
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